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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill  
 
Senate Bill 161 amends the Pharmacy Act to provide for the membership of two Pharmacy 
Technicians on the Board of Pharmacy, extending the current board composition of nine 
members to eleven. The two additional board members (Pharmacy Technicians) will be 
appointed by the Governor to staggered five-year terms.  
 
In an attempt to have consistent definitions of a Pharmacy Technician, SB 161 amends the 
definition of Pharmacy Technician in the Pharmacy Act to mirror Pharmacy Technician as 
defined in the New Mexico Administrative Code. 
 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
The board estimates additional costs of $4 thousand dollars for per diem expenses to allow the 
two additional board members to participate in board meetings. LFC analysis finds that the 
House Appropriations and Finance Committee (HAFC) version of HB 2 appropriation to the 
board adequately funds this cost within the operating budget.  
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SIGNIFICANT ISSUES  
 
There are over 3,600 registered pharmacy technicians in the state. Representation from pharmacy 
technicians on the board could provide the board with input and insight from the technicians 
view point.  
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